Town of Westminster Massachusetts 01473 Crocker Pond Recreation committee June 14, 2022

REGEIVED

112 DEC 13 AM 9: 18

Members Present: Heather Billings, Christopher Jaggie, Kathleen Brennan, Sharon Lewis, MaryAnn Falconer, Pat Streeter

Others Present: Jim Walker

Invoices approved: Maki (paint) \$71.15, Maki (repair supplies) \$150.98, Maki (supplies) \$31.89, Kathleen Brennan (opening supplies) \$15, \$239.84, and \$109.07, NEPA (staff t-shirts) \$198, National Grid (electric bill) \$36.

Kathleen Brennan indicated that the receipt for the purchase of registration windshield stickers was sent to town hall but has not been received by the committee yet.

- June 17 Pond open daily for the season.
- Pond will remain closed for swimming until the Department of Public Health (DPH) advises on pond PFAS surface water sample results—arra—.
- Department of Environmental Protection reviewed results with the DPH and left message with Stephanie Lahtinen (Town Admin) to request call-back to discuss pond surface water PFAS sample results.
- Pond to open at 10 AM on June 17 to begin full-time open schedule.
- Sharon Lewis presented idea for purchase of an outdoor/indoor sharing library for the Story Walk (\$149 purchase price). Committee agreed on purchase (after July 1).
- Jim Walker reported that trails have been remarked
- Committee to review Pond signage to review what needs to be replaced/re-worded
- Town to coordinate Pond septic tank pumping (pumping recommended every 4 years)

Next meeting: June 28, 5:30 PM at Crocker Pond

Minutes Approved:

Respectfully submitted,

Christopher Jaggie